## NOTICE FOR THE ATTENTION OF ALL PARENTS

Dear parents,

Our attention has been drawn to several messages being circulated / forwarded / uploaded on social media like WhatsApp and Facebook that some parents have approached the Hon'ble Supreme Court of India praying that schools should not be allowed to charge fees during the lockdown period, that the Hon'ble Supreme Court has allowed this Writ Petition and, that till orders are passed in this Writ Petition, the parents should not pay fees.

We have been advised that this message is in reference to Writ Petition (Civil) No. 622 of 2020 filed by Shri Sushil Sharma and Others versus Union of India and others, and that this Writ Petition has not been listed for hearing, much less admitted and that no orders have been passed in this Writ Petition till date.

Parents are requested not to take cognisance of or act on the basis of such false messages being posted on social media.

In case you require any clarification on such messages being posted on social media, you are requested to email our Legal Team at their email address: <a href="mailto:legal@ies.edu">legal@ies.edu</a>, for the correct position.

Your attention is also invited to the order of the Hon'ble Bombay High Court dated 26.06.2020 passed in Writ Petition Nos. ASDB-LD-VC- 100/20, 101/20, 102/20 and 103/20, wherein the Hon'ble High Court has stayed the Government of Maharashtra GR dated 08.05.2020 in respect of payment of fees. A copy of this GR is available on the Maharashtra Government website and the copy of the order is available on the website of the Hon'ble Bombay High Court

Principal / Head Mistress / In charge Head Mistress